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  b) THE PIER HEAD SITE MASTERPLAN REPORT 
    

Members noted a report by the Development Policy Manager in which 
they were asked to recommend to the Council’s Executive Committee 
that the Helensburgh Pier Masterplan be approved as Supplementary 
Planning Guidance. 
 
Decision 
 
i. Agreed to note the detail of the recently circulated Pier Head 

Masterplan, attached as Appendix 1 of the report, that follows 
work by the Helensburgh Partnership, Turleys Associates 
employed as consultants and Council Officers and that they 
recommend to the Executive that the Masterplan be approved 
as Supplementary Planning Guidance. 

 
ii. Agreed to ask the Council’s Executive to appoint a Lead Officer 

who will take forward the Masterplan and associated issues 
with the Private Sector. 

 
iii. Agreed to request the Lead Officer to attend the October 

Helensburgh & Lomond Area Committee meeting to discuss 
how he/she will take this forward. 

 
iv. Agreed to commend the work undertaken by The Helensburgh 

Partnership and those associated with the development of the 
Masterplan, and also to members of the public for their 
support. 

 
(Report by Development Policy Manager, dated 27 August 2009, 
submitted) 
 

 


